
 
 

 
  Summer Term 2023 

‘Children at Oasis are learners for life’ 

Dear families,  

 

Staffing  

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome Kayleigh Kemp to the Oasis team. Kayleigh has joined 

the team as an Early Years Assistant and is currently working towards an Early Years Educator 

apprenticeship. Kayleigh is working with the toddlers and pre-school. 

 

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish Tracey all the best as she leaves us at the end of the 

month to start a new job at Carne to Coast Health Centre. She will be missed by children and staff alike! 

 

 

Keeping Your Children Safe 

Driving onto School Premises 

When driving into the car park for drop offs/collections, please could everyone be mindful to 

avoid parking in the middle of the car park and/or blocking empty spaces. We appreciate that 

the car park can get very busy at peak times, however, we must all work together to maintain the safety 

of all children, parents/carers and staff on site. 

  

We thank you for your continued support and cooperation with this matter. 

 

 

Oasis British Values Star of the Week 

• Toby Plummer – Helping his friends when they feel sad by sharing his toys.  

• Charlotte Williams – Always demonstrating good listening at circle times and following instructions. 

• Freya Peirce – Helping adults and her peers at tidy up time.  

• Ralph Celentano-Young – Being kind to his friends by sharing his toys.  

• Jowan Jarmain – Helping to tidy away the toys.  

• Kylo Young – Sharing toys with his friends during play.  

• Kaiden Carmichael – Being helpful towards adults and peers.  

 

 

Eco Friendly Oasis 

We are continuing to work towards an Eco-Friendly Oasis and doing our bit to protect the earth. 

 

Healthy Living - Our gardening project has supported the children’s understanding of making healthy 

lifestyle choices. The children have taken on the responsibility to nurture and harvest their own carrots, 

peas, and potatoes. Fingers crossed for a good crop!  

 

All children currently take part in a daily physical focus which promotes moving in different ways and 

learning about the benefits of regular exercise!  



 
 

Waste and Recycling - Oasis children continue to take up the challenge of recycling paper, card, plastic 

and reusable materials. This has helped us to reduce 50% of the waste we produce each week!  

 

We save are leftover fruit from snack and vegetables from lunch to feed our rabbit, Oreo, and our 

Chicken, Lucy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saving Water - We have explored ways to save water at Oasis. Each learning room 

has its own water butt. The children independently access this water to feed their 

plants daily and in all aspects of outside water play activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Consultations 

We will be holding parent consultations on Tuesday 27.06.23 between 1.30pm-5pm and 6.15pm-8.30pm to 

give you the opportunity to talk to your child’s key person and to discuss your child’s progress. Please 

speak to your child’s key person to book an evening appointment or the office to book an afternoon 

appointment.    

 

Graduation – Pre-School 

We are very excited to announce that this year’s graduation ceremony for the pre-school children, who 

will be leaving us to start their new schools in September, will be held in Marazion Community Centre on 

Wednesday 12th of July at 1:30pm. More information is due to follow in the next few weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 

Designated Safeguarding Team 

As part of our safeguarding procedures we have a Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Lorna 

Trudgeon, Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Juliette George and Briony Sedgeman and 

Assistant Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Emily Wallis and Lindsay Roberts. 

Mark Fletcher is currently the Designated Safeguarding Lead on the Management Committee.  

More information is available in our policies and procedures, which are displayed in the reception area or 

on our website.  

 

 

 



 
 

Parents Policy Board 

This month the staff have reviewed the Menopause Policy, Promoting positive well-being Policy, Fire Policy, 

Whistleblowing Policy and Sun Protection Policy. If you would like to receive an emailed copy of these 

policies, please email or telephone the Office.   

 

Funded Sessions/Hot Lunches – Summer Holidays 

The last funded day before the Summer holidays is Friday 21.07.23. Funded sessions resume on Monday 

04.09.23.   

Hot lunches will not be available from Monday 24.07.23 to Friday 01.09.23 inclusive, as Marazion School 

will be closed for the summer holidays. Hot lunches will resume on Monday 04.09.23.  

 

August Closure 

Marazion Oasis will be closed for the school holidays from Monday 24.07.23 to Friday 01.09.23. As stated 

previously, your child is guaranteed a space at Ludgvan Oasis.  

Please be aware that the Ludgvan Oasis’ annual closure will be Monday 14.08.23 to Tuesday 29.08.23 

inclusive.  This incorporates the August Bank Holiday and our annual training/cleaning day. Ludgvan Oasis 

will reopen on Wednesday 30.08.23, refreshed and ready for the autumn term. Marazion Oasis will reopen 

on Monday 04.09.23.  

 

Diary Dates 

Parent Consultations 

Tuesday 27.06.23 between 1.30pm – 5pm and 6.15pm – 8.30pm  

Pre-School Graduation Ceremony  

Wednesday 12.07.23 at 1:30pm at Marazion Community Centre 

Funded Sessions 

Last funded day - Friday 21.07.23 

Funded sessions resume in September – Monday 04.09.23 

August Closure – Ludgvan Oasis and Marazion Oasis 

Monday 14.08.23 to Tuesday 29.08.23 inclusive. This incorporates the August Bank Holiday and our 

annual training/cleaning day. Ludgvan Oasis will reopen on Wednesday 30.08.23, refreshed and ready for 

the autumn term. Marazion Oasis will reopen on Monday 04.09.23.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Lorna Trudgeon 

 

 


